Board Of Civil Authority Minutes

October 2, 2024

5:45 p.m. at the Town Office

Present: Mary Catherine Graziano, Joe Deller, Cari Sandvig, Allen Hall, Vickie Buswell, Cathy Tudhope, Pat Treckman, Peter Brzozowy & Syvia Jensen

Meeting called to order by Vickie Buswell Town Clerk at 5:45

- 1. First item on the agenda was the Special meeting articles re: Setting up a reserve fund and shall the voters support reserving money to construct an outdoor pavilion at the recreation park. Peter read the articles on the ballot out loud and distributed the copy for review. Peter made the motion to mail out ballots to all registered voters with a certificate attest their right to vote in the State of Vermont and a return envelope. It was seconded by Pat. The vote was unanimous. Vickie will print out ballots and labels to be mailed ASAP. Mary Catherine asked to examine the labels before to see if any corrections were needed. A group will be getting together Monday at 9:00 a.m. to stuff envelopes.
- 2. Second, the 2024 General Election staff needs and volunteers availability was discussed. It was explained that at the very least we need two BCA members & a Justice of the Peace. When the polls close we will need the most people to count ballots. Cathy, Cari, Erin Sandvig, Mary Catherine, Allen, Peter & Joe said they would be able to be available for a period of time. Sylvia will be available to open absentee envelopes. Vickie will get back to them to set up some kind of schedule.
- 3. Mary Catherine made a motion to adjourn & Cari seconded.

The meeting was adjourned at 6:02 p.m.

Respectfully Submitted, Vickie Buswell

John Burwell